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How to file a tax return 

Necessary documents and process may differ each person. Please visit the city hall to 

inquire or ask regarding the requirements and how to process. 

Date of Extended Hours (March) 

City hall counter will be open every 2nd week and 3rd week of Thursday every month. 

Date: March 9th (Thu) , 16th (Thu) 

Time: Until 7 p.m. 

Open counters: Citizen’s Affairs (Shimin-ka) , Health Insurance and Pension Division 
(Hoken Nenkin-ka) 

Inquiries: Citizen’s Affairs (Shimin-ka)    Tel: 34-0409 

Consultation desk (Interpreter) for non-Japanese  

Date: Monday to Friday  

Time: 8:30 a.m. to 5:15 p.m. (excluding lunch time 12:00 p.m. 1:00 p.m.) 

Place: Yuki City Hall Information Booth 1st Floor 

Language: English, Tagalog, Japanese (will use translator gadget for other languages) 

Inquiries: Policy and Planning Division (Kikaku Seisaku-ka)    Tel: 34-0404 
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You can print out certificates at convenience stores! 

If you have a plastic My Number Card, and have set up the two passwords for it, you 
may be able to print out the certificates you need at your local convenience store. 

Convenience store multipurpose machines (ie. the large printers) can be a convenient 
alternative to a trip to the city office if what you need is a simple certificate.  

 

Need to bring: ・My number card (Plastic card with photo)                                                                    
     ・Password for your card (4 digits) 

Available time: 6:30 to 23:00 everyday (Excluding maintenance day, Year End and 
New Year) 

Fee: 200 yen per certificate 

Types of Tax Certificates available at convenience stores 

 ・City Prefectural Tax Certificate (Kazei shoumiesho)                                                                             
 ・Zero Tax Certificate (Hikazei Shoumeisho)                                                                                                         
 ・Income Certificate (Shotoku Shoumeisho)                                                                                                         
 ・Income Certificate for Child Allowance (Jidou Teate yo Shotoku shoumeisho)                               
 ・Tax Payment Certificate (Nozei Shoumeisho) 

Other certificates you can get at convenience stores. 

 ・Copy of resident record (Jumin hyo)                                                                                                 
 ・Seal registration certificate (Inkan shoumeisho) 

*The range of documents and certificates you can print out using the plastic My Num-
ber card differs from municipality to municipality.  

Inquiries:   Tax Division (Shimin-ka)      Tel: 34-0412 

       Tax Collection Division (Shuunou-ka)         Tel: 34-0415 

Financial support “Gifts to support childbirth and child rearing” 

Pregnant woman who have notified the city of their pregnancy will receive 50,000 
yen (Child birth support gift) for each pregnancy, and 50,000 yen (Child rearing Sup-
port Girt) for each child whose birth is notified to the city. 

Eligible:  

・For those who gave birth on or after April 1st 2022. 

・For those who will submit the Pregnancy notice at city hall. 

・For those who are going to give birth. 

*Notification already sent individually to those who gave birth or submit the pregnan-
cy notice before January 31st 2023. 

Inquiries: Health Promotion Division    TEL: 34-0329 


